
   

 

      Page 1 of 3 

Director of Culture & Environment  
 

 

Regeneration and Planning 
Development Management 
London Borough of Camden 
Town Hall  
Judd Street 
London  
WC1H 8ND 
 
Tel 020 7974 4444 
Fax 020 7974 1930 
Textlink 020 7974 6866 
 
planning@camden.gov.uk 
www.camden.gov.uk/planning 

 
 
 
 
 

   

Stephen Wax Associates Ltd 
2nd Floor Compass House  
Pynnacles Close   
Stanmore  
Middlesex  
HA7 4AF  

Application Ref: 2016/0885/P 
 Please ask for:  Kate Phillips 

Telephone: 020 7974 2521 
 
4 April 2016 

 
Dear  Sir/Madam  
 

DECISION 
 

In accordance with section 60 (2B) and (2C) of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 
(as amended by section 4(1) of the Growth and Infrastructure Act 2013) 

 
Process set out by condition O.2 of Schedule 2 Part 3 Class O of the Town and Country 

Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 1995 (as amended by SI 2008 No. 2362 
and SI 2013 No. 1101) 

 

Certificate of Lawfulness (Proposed) Prior Approval granted  
 

The Council, as local planning authority, hereby confirm that their prior approval is 
granted for the proposed development at the address shown below, as described by the 
description shown below, and in accordance with the information that the developer 
provided to the local planning authority: 

 

Address of the proposed development: 

21 Princess Road  
London  
NW1 8JR 
 

Description of the proposed development: 

Change of use of lower ground floor from office (Class B1a) to residential (Class C3) to 
create a 1 bedroom self-contained unit    
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Details approved by the local planning authority: 

Drawing Nos: SW276 00; SW276 10 Rev A; SW276 10 Rev B 
 
Reason for approval: 

The change of use from office (B1a) to a self-contained flat (Class C3) is permitted under 
(Class O) of Part 3 of Schedule 2 to the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted 
Development) (England) Order 2015. 
  

 
Informative(s): 
 
1  Your proposals may be subject to control under the Building Regulations and/or the 

London Buildings Acts which cover aspects including fire and emergency escape, 
access and facilities for people with disabilities and sound insulation between 
dwellings. You are advised to consult the Council's Building Control Service, 
Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street WC1H 8EQ, (tel: 020-7974 6941). 
 

2  Noise from demolition and construction works is subject to control under the 
Control of Pollution Act 1974.  You must carry out any building works that can be 
heard at the boundary of the site only between 08.00 and 18.00 hours Monday to 
Friday and 08.00 to 13.00 on Saturday and not at all on Sundays and Public 
Holidays.  You are advised to consult the Council's Noise and Licensing 
Enforcement Team, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street, WC1H 8EQ (Tel. No. 020 
7974 4444 or on the website 
http://www.camden.gov.uk/ccm/content/contacts/council-
contacts/environment/contact-the-environmental-health-team.en or seek prior 
approval under Section 61 of the Act if you anticipate any difficulty in carrying out 
construction other than within the hours stated above. 
 

3  If a revision to the postal address becomes necessary as a result of this 
development, application under Part 2 of the London Building Acts (Amendment) 
Act 1939 should be made to the Camden Contact Centre on Tel: 020 7974 4444 or 
Environment Department (Street Naming & Numbering) Camden Town Hall, 
Argyle Street, WC1H 8EQ. 
 

 
Your attention is drawn to the notes attached to this notice which tell you about your Rights 
of Appeal and other information. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Rachel Stopard 
Director of Culture & Environment 
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It’s easy to make, pay for, track and comment on planning applications on line.  Just go to 
www.camden.gov.uk/planning. 
 

It is important to us to find out what our customers think about the service we provide. To help 
us in this respect, we would be very grateful if you could take a few moments to complete our 
online survey at the following website address: www.camden.gov.uk/dmfeedback. We will use 
the information you give us to help improve our services. 

http://www.camden.gov.uk/planning
http://www.camden.gov.uk/dmfeedback

